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      March 2025 

Dear Praying Friends, 

     The more we serve the Lord in Africa, the more we see that Africa is full of opportunity!  The 
projected growth is incredible: estimates are that within the next 25 years, the population will nearly 
double.  That means it will have one third of the world’s young people aged 15 to 24.  Within the next 
decade, Africa will have the world’s largest workforce.  It is already the most rapidly urbanizing continent 
on earth.  All that is opportunity!  Yes, opportunity for the investor, the businessman, but mostly for the 
church planter! 
     Sadly, there are others that are seeing the opportunities.  Rogue governments are making agreements 
with both Russia and China, further destabilizing an already fragile continent both economically and 
politically.   
     However, we rejoice that there are over 100 missionaries with BIMI who are involved in 27 countries 
in Africa committed to the spreading of the Gospel no matter what the obstacle.  In the midst of the 
spiritual darkness in this world, it is encouraging to see the Light of the Gospel going forward! 

     As mentioned in our last prayer letter, the Lord is indeed blessing 
all the various missionaries and ministries in Africa!  In our former 
ministries in Kenya last year, there were nearly 800 decisions for 
Christ with two churches started!  Amen!  As seen at left, one of 
those churches is slowly building their building with a metal 
framework.  Indigenous church planting in action! 
     Your prayers are appreciated as Lori and I make a couple trips 
back to Africa within the next two months.  Besides visiting several 
of our missionary families, I will be taking a new family to the 
border of Uganda and Congo 

where they desire to serve the Lord as church-planting missionaries 
one day.  I also plan to host a conference in Kenya with all of our 
national leadership.  This will be a special time as we have not seen 
them all together for several years.  I look forward to being a help 
and encouragement to these faithful men of God. 
     On a personal note, my wife and I were blessed to become 
grandparents!  On February 9th, James Lawrence was born to our 
daughter Heidi and her husband Noah, who is the assistant pastor of 
Friendship Baptist Church in Ewa Beach, Hawaii.  We thank God 
for the precious gift of this new life, and we pray that James will 
grow to be a faithful servant of the Lord! 

      Until all nations hear, 
 

 


